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As a student of lacertid lizards including those ascribed to the genera Iberolacerta
and Darevskia 1 am perfectly aware of the complex taxonomic history of both groups.
As a member of the Spanish scientific community with a PhD defended on 1993, I am
also familiar with the academic procedures of Spanish universities, including Universitat
Autonoma de Barcelona, for the PhD defence and document repository during the last
decade of the last century.

Consequently, I am in the position to affirm that /berolacerta and Darevskia have been
for a long time the standard names for these groups, either in taxonomical and evolutionary
works or in those oriented to ecology, physiology and behaviour, among others. Beyond
the fact that Caucasilacerta does not fulfil the standards of a taxonomic description, this
generic name has also never been formally used in any proper taxonomic context.

On the other hand, although microfiches are now out-of-date as a means of publication,
they were quite common in the early 1990s and mandatory in Spanish universities those
days. A delay of 1-2 years of publication after the defence was the rule. I can speak to this
with personal experience because this was the case with my own PhD.

Overall, I consider that the genera /berolacerta and Darevskia are now of common if
not exclusive use among the community of students of lacertids from all disciplines; that
the author of the descriptions just followed the academic rules prevailing at that date and
place; and that conserving that as /berolacerta Arribas, 1997 and Darevskia Arribas, 1997
according to Alternative A proposed by Arribas et al. (2018) would be the best decision
to preserve nomenclatural stability. If this could not be accepted, my advice would be
using /berolacerta Arribas, 1999 and Darevskia Arribas, 1999 following the Alternative
B proposed by Arribas et al. (2018). In any case, Caucasilacerta does not deserve to be
considered an available name.
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